Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, November 15, 1993

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

Selectmen discussed the possibility of the town acquiring a gravel pit.

Dave moved to abate the yield tax on the Bryer property. Second, Tom. All in favor. So moved.

Dave moved to accept the minutes of the November 8th as submitted. Second Tom. All in favor, so moved.

Selectmen discussed the repairs which will be made to the town gym.

A complain was received from a taxpayer on Old Hancock Rd. relative to junk accumulation on property which reduces the value adjacent property. The building inspector will be asked to check out the complaint.

Dave made a motion to hire Phil to fill the part time bookkeeper position which was budgeted and voted for at town meeting. Phil has been doing the bookkeeping and both Tom and Dave feel he should be compensated for his work. Phil asked for time to consider this offer.

Dave and Tom approved Phil's request to upgrade the computer memory at a cost of \$400.

Selectmen asked that a list be kept of all abatement applications being given out.

Selectmen signed the tax warrant and supplemental warrant in lieu of taxes.

Meeting adjourned 8:10

ems